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Newsletter – June 2022

[image: ]Welcome to the 14th Quarterly Back Dane Trust Newsletter.[footnoteRef:1] Back Dane has been rather busy during the last few months - with wildlife as well as people! There is more information below on what the Trust has been up to and who has visited Back Dane this Spring. Looking forward to the summer, Back Dane is now fully booked up over the school holidays with Kids Weekends, Partnership Holidays, and lots of like-minded charities and organisations, so it should be a good one! [1:  This newsletter (and other news) is published at http://backdane.co.uk/news.html] 

AGM April 2022
The AGM was held on the 2nd April at The Mundy Arms in Derby – the first AGM in person for a few years – and it was great seeing everybody that turned up. Many thanks to all those that attended.
We said goodbye to Pippa Joyce and Stan Harrison, who both stepped down as trustees, although we are very pleased that both are continuing to volunteer for the Trust in some capacity: Pippa will remain as lead of our GDPR subcommittee, while Stan will continue his non-stop work during working weekends at Back Dane! We thank both immensely for all their contributions over the last few years. Stan in particular played a vital role in managing the redevelopments at Back Dane a few years ago, so a huge thank you again from us all. 
We also welcomed one new trustee and one returning trustee on to the board at the AGM. Chris Edwards, also Chair of Derby Kids Camp, has volunteered with the Back Dane Trust as well as worked closely with us through Derby Kids Camp for years, and we are very pleased to welcome him onboard. Mick Jones, who stepped down as trustee a couple of years ago, has re-joined us, and we’re very happy to welcome him back.
[image: ]
More Moorcroft News…
Trustees attended the Moorcroft members' open days in June, to represent the Back Dane Trust and display the Collection. We met people from all over the world who are dedicated collectors of Moorcroft art pottery, and shared information about the work of the Trust. The trustees have decided to ring-fence the money raised from sales of the Collection, and we have discussed a variety of ideas with the Moorcroft design team including a wildlife pond, a bench for quiet reflection, and adaptations to the cart-shed to provide habitat for the birds. 
We will update members on progress both in funds raised and ideas developed, over the next year.
For more photographs, to learn how each designer was personally inspired to create her artwork, and to find out how to purchase any pieces, please see the website: www.moorcroft.com/c1/spring_cat22/c2401 
Wincle Fete
[image: ][image: ][image: ]Back Dane Trust volunteers attending the June Environmental Working Weekend also represented the Trust at this year’s Wincle Fete. Volunteers took it in turns running the coconut shy, and it was a great afternoon, although unfortunately it was too windy to show off the Moorcroft Pottery collection we had with us! A big thank you to all the volunteers that helped out!
             
[image: ]Drone Footage of Back Dane (and surroundings)
One of our new volunteers, Pawel, is rather handy with a drone and he has very kindly produced and edited some footage for us to share. Taken on the recent Environmental Working Weekend, it showcases what a wonderful part of the world we are in at Back Dane! Do follow the links below to view (and like!) the videos on YouTube. 
https://youtu.be/IinHq0_rLcE (part one)
https://youtu.be/dBdgVGhoi_Q (part two)

[image: ]Partnership Holidays & Kids Weekends
There have been lots of Partnership Holidays as well as one Kids Weekend at Back Dane this Spring. The Easter Kids Weekend trip in April (pictured left) was a real success – the children did Easter crafts and chocolate Easter nests, went for a walk to Gradbach for ice cream, and paddled in the river. 
There have been a number of holidays to Back Dane by groups with whom we work in partnership, including BAOBAB (who work with and advocate for refugee and migrant women in the West Midlands), National House Project (who provide support and expertise for young people leaving the care system), and Athac (Access to Heritage Arts and Culture).  A few images from some of these trips to Back Dane are below.
We have also organised Wild Play sessions run by Staffordshire Wildlife Trust for a number of Partnership Holidays at Back Dane, and we are very grateful to Natalie at Staffs WT and her team for running such fantastic sessions each time. Natalie had this to say about a recent session she ran with Athac:
"Saturday was a great day. I know I always say it but we could easily spend longer there – the families staying at Back Dane are always so lovely, engaged with the activities, and just a pleasure to be around”. 
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Working Weekends 
A couple of Working Weekends have gone ahead this Spring, with the usual maintenance tasks and upkeep carried out by volunteers. Planned upcoming Working Weekend dates for 2022 include 1st-3rd July, 29th-31st July, 26th-29th August, and 23rd-25th September. Please email backdane@gmail.com if you are interested in attending any of these weekends. 

The Tuesday Club
After a two-year absence, summer at Tuesday Club heralds the seaside outings again. Even at the Xmas dinner, members were asking about any summer outings. So, on Saturday July 16th we have a coach day trip to Bridlington, giving a number of members their only opportunity to leave Derby. There also will be a trip to Skegness on Saturday September 3rd. Sadly one of our former regular members passed away recently after a long illness. Lisa Bailey was a cheerful, bubbly, endearingly cheeky person who will be greatly missed. Over the years, there have been similar tragic reminders that folks born with Down's Syndrome have a life expectancy several decades less than the general population.

[image: ]Other Groups Using Back Dane
There have been lots of other groups using Back Dane over Spring, including some regular visits by school groups including Wincle School (pictured), Cicely Haughton School, and Summerbank Academy (both from near Stoke).

Back Dane Environment
The flora and fauna at Back Dane is in full bloom and two Environmental Working Weekends have taken place at Back Dane since the last newsletter: bird boxes have been constructed and put up; mud kitchen equipment put together in the woodland; the Sensory Garden has been maintained and the pond topped up [image: ](more on the pond below!); wildflower seeds have been scattered and sown in the woodland, the wetland area, and the wildflower meadow; plastic and debris has been fished out of the river and from along the riverbanks; path edging has been put in along the woodland nature trail; work continued in early spring on thinning out some of the woodland trees to allow more light in, and much more!
In early June we found a few Smooth Newts in the Sensory Garden Pond for the first time, along with some Toad Tadpoles, so we are monitoring the activity in there and ensuring that the pond stays topped up during any dry spells. No Mow May also proved a real success for the lawn at the rear of the cottage (although in truth it was No Mow mid-April to late June), with at least 32 different species of grasses and wildflowers discovered!
[image: ]We have also had Tawny Owls nesting in the Barn Owl box this year (although no sign of Barn Owls in the Tawny Owl box unfortunately!), as well as returning Pied Flycatchers successfully nesting and breeding in some of the boxes across our land. A full clutch of Pied Flycatcher chicks (pictured left), plus a few Great Tits, were rung by a local volunteer in June. 
We have also seen (and smelt!) some interesting mammals at Back Dane recently – Stoats and Weasels have been spotted nearby, including a Weasel immediately out the front of the cottage in full view, along with foxes, deer, badgers and a Polecat captured on the woodland wildlife cameras. However, perhaps most excitingly, fresh Otter spraint (Otter faeces) has been found on a number of occasions now down by our little stretch of riverbank, so surely it is only an amount of time before they are spotted.
There are Working Weekends specifically focusing on the environment and working outdoors coming up this summer and autumn: 8th-10th July, 9th-11th September, and 7th-9th October, so if anyone is interested then please contact info@backdane.co.uk 
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How to Support the Back Dane Trust
Volunteering – There are numerous opportunities for volunteering right across the different activities that the Back Dane Trust undertakes and we are always looking for new (and returning!) volunteers. If you would like to get involved or have any questions at all about volunteering at Back Dane or for the Trust then please email info@backdane.co.uk 
[image: ]Facebook – Please ‘like’ and ‘follow’ our Facebook page and keep a look out for new posts updating our followers with the work we are doing and what is going on at Back Dane – see facebook.com/backdanetrust or search for @backdanetrust 
Website – visit www.backdane.co.uk 
[image: ][image: ][image: ][image: ]Amazon – You can support the Back Dane Trust each time you shop on Amazon at no extra cost whatsoever. Simply go to smile.amazon.co.uk, login and select ‘Beasley Back Dane’ as your selected charity, then remember to login into smile.amazon.co.uk each time you purchase from Amazon and you’ll earn 0.5% for the Back Dane Trust at no charge to you or us.
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